HPAB MEETING NOTES – SEPTEMBER 24, 2009

Attending:  Nancy Arcieri, Vic Bary, Judy Bell, Loretta Smith, Maureen Strazdon

Sunny Acres

· Loretta Smith introduced her guest, the person who had created a scrapbook about Sunny Acres from old photos, articles, and notes

· It was decided that Loretta would create an outline for a walking tour of Sunny Acres using the scrapbook materials, following the format of the other walking tour HPAB had done

· Loretta will create at least part of the tour by October 22
Walking tours

· Loretta will work on the Sunny Acres walking tour (above)

· Maureen is working on a walking tour centered on the South Side of town
· Maureen drafted an article to send to local publications about the walking tours as soon as we have at least two ready to go (attached)

Directions for inputting information from forms into the database

· Maureen distributed directions outlining the steps needed to get the forms, get the input template, type in the information, and save the information for merging into the master database of historical information on Cranford houses

· The directions are attached and can also be found at the site - http://drop.io/cranford_hpab_forms 
Slate sidewalks

· Maureen described the recent issue of the slate sidewalks on Holly St being replaced by cement – after much discussion and (ridiculous) quotes from contractors, only two houses opted to retain their slate

· We decided we need to ask the Township to give people adequate warning when they are going to replace walks and  the option of keeping their slate 

· Judy will determine other streets with slate walks
· (note –the Engineer’s Office says Willow St is the only other street that will get new sidewalks this year) 

· Maureen will send a Letter to the Editor publicly thanking the Town for allowing people to keep their walks

Video

· Maureen distributed a task list she had created for the revision of the video (attached)
· Ron had given Maureen a few articles about housing styles to use in adding to the current script

· We agreed that we should look into other avenues for production in addition to Channel 35 

· Judy and Loretta will check with Cranford people they know who are video professionals to determine if they are interested in helping us – it was also suggested that we look for a film student at a local college

· Maureen/Kinney will check on the status of the state funds promised in July

Street Fair – October 18

· We agreed we would like to participate in the Cranford Street Fair if we can share a booth
· Maureen will contact Carolyn to see if we can join the Hanson House 

· Carolyn has all the materials from the last Fair and she will have to bring them

· Volunteers for the booth are Nancy, Loretta, and Maureen – others are more than welcome
Meeting dates

· the dates for the next three meetings are

· October 22

· November 19

· December 17

